
 
TOWN OF SHARPSBURG 

MINUTES OF THE TOWN COUNCIL MEETING 
 
 

 June 12, 2017 
 
 

A regular scheduled meeting of the Sharpsburg Town Council was held Monday, June 12, 2017, at 
6:00pm, at the Sharpsburg Recreation Center. 
 
Present were the following:  Wendell Staley, Mayor; Stan Parten, Council Member; Clay Cole, Council 
Member; Keith Rhodes, Council Member; Polly Garlington, Council Member; Donna Camp, Town 
Clerk.   
 
The Pledge of Allegiance was delivered. 
 
The Clerk verified there was a quorum present. 
 
The minutes of the May 1, 2017 Council Meeting were reviewed and approved by unanimous vote, 
and were filed in the minute book of the Town.   
 
Mayor Staley called for a motion to enter into an Intergovernmental Agreement with the Town of 
Turin for Water Services and to allow the Mayor to sign the agreement.  Council Member Rhodes 
motioned to enter into the agreement, Council Member Cole seconded.  Motion carried, unanimously.  
Attached is a copy of the agreement. 
 
Mayor Staley called for a motion to accept and adopt the resolution that is authorizing the execution 
the Intergovernmental Agreement with Coweta County for the 2019 – 2025 SPLOST, SPLOST projects 
list and allowing the Mayor to sign the agreement.  Council Member Parten motioned to enter into the 
agreement and approve the list, Council Member Cole seconded.  Motion carried, unanimously.  
Attached is a copy of the agreement and the project list. 
 
Old Business –  

 
Public Comments –  

o Shelby Garlington – likes the playground 
o Margaret Staley – The old equipment (computers) has been removed.  Several boxes of 

books were donated to Goodwill.  All the trash that has been cleaned out.  The 
recategorizing is almost complete. 

 
Polling of the Council – 

o Clay Cole – n/a 
o Polly Garlington 
o Keith Rhodes – Finishing up the security system and the wi-fi door locks for the 

restrooms. 
o Stan Parten – n/a 

 
Clerks Comments – n/a 
 
 



 
Mayor's Minutes –  

o There is a project for someone to do and it is to reattach the sign on the Town of 
Sharpsburg entrance sign at the high school intersection.  Council Member Garlington 
said she would fix the sign. 

o On Williams Circle, there are two road signs that need to be straightened and there is a 
house with a couple of inoperable vehicles.  Council Member Rhodes will see about the 
vehicles. 

 
There being no further business coming before the Council, the meeting was adjourned. 
 
 
_____________________________ 

Donna M. Camp, Town Clerk 


